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From the Principal

Dear Parents/Caregivers, Staff and Students

Welcome back to Term two. I hope our students and teachers

had a well-deserved holiday and are now ready for another

busy and challenging but exciting term. It is important for all

students to ensure they are focussed and ready to learn, trying

their very best, every lesson, every day. It is also important that

we make every day count by making sure we attend school

every day. I look forward to another term filled with energy,

enthusiasm and excitement as well as quality learning and

teaching.

ANZAC Day Ceremonies

School Ceremony

On Friday our students participated in a beautiful ceremony that

gave us time to remember those who gave their lives in various

places throughout our world, for our nation, in the name of

peace. Students were also given a red poppy to lay on our own

little ‘Flanders Field’. It was wonderful to see how our Mansfield

State High School students remembered those who have made

a better life and world for all of us. I would like to thank Ms

Barbara Clarke and all staff and students who contributed to

making the day a very memorable one.

Community Ceremony

On Saturday our Prefects and other Mansfield High School

students attended the march and ceremony conducted by

the Holland Park RSL sub-branch. Our Captains Alexandra

Radke and Tooru Nishido laid a wreath on behalf of our school

community. During the ceremony Tooru also mentioned the

names of two brothers linked to the Mt Gravatt area, who were

killed by the same shell at Messines Ridge – Frederick Mills

on 10 June 1917 (aged 20) and his brother Albert, who died

thirty-six hours later, (aged 28).

Our Wind Orchestra, some singers and Mrs Overs attended

a ceremony at the Mt Gravatt Showgrounds. Additionally, a

number of students played the Last Post at various school

ceremonies.

To everyone who contributed to the various ceremonies, your

participation was very much appreciated.

They shall not grow old, as we that are left grow old;

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn.

At the going down of the sun and in the morning

We will remember them.

Lest we forget.

Young African Australian Star Awards

Young Australians of African heritage living

in Queensland and achieving in education,

their professional work, citizenship and

community service, the arts, leadership

and sports between 15 and 25 years are

eligible to nominate for the Young African
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Australian Star Awards across its seven categories. The Young

African Australian Star Awards seek to recognise and celebrate

Young African Australians in Queensland who are high

performers and demonstrate outstanding achievement. The

awards aim to inspire, encourage and support young African

Australians as they shape their future and that of African

communities in Queensland.

Year 11 student Michaela Gyasi-Agyei was nominated by our

school. She very deservedly won the secondary academic

excellence subcategory. Congratulations to yet another shining

Mansfield star!

Senior Formal

I would like to wish our Seniors all the very best for their

Senior Formal this Friday night. I look forward to spending the

night with such wonderful students. I know they will have an

enjoyable night and one they will remember forever. I have

also enjoyed the dancing practice sessions. Parents of our

Year 12s will all be happy to know that there has been much

improvement in dancing technique since the first practice. Our

Seniors are really ‘looking good’. Have a great night Seniors! I

cannot wait to see you there.

Open Day No.2

Our second Open Day for our Year 7 students for 2016 is

on Thursday 30 April. This Open Day is mainly for our in

catchment students and their parents. We look forward to

having our Year 7 students (2016) and their parents at our

school.

Parent/ Teacher/ Student Interviews

I would like to thank our teachers who were involved in the

Parent/ Teacher/ Student Interviews providing information to

our parents/caregivers about the progress of their children and

discussing any concerns they have. If you were unable to

attend one of the evenings, please feel free to contact our

teachers to discuss anything you need to know about your

child.

Our Gardens

In preparation for the Year 7 Horticulture unit in the Student

Development Program, a garden is being established between

the Administration Block and S Block. Most days some Year

7 students arrive early and voluntarily water the gardens in

this area. Thanks to punnets of seedlings provided by both

Bunnings and Mrs Holley and the work and newly developed

skills of these students, we already have produced vegetables

that have been used in the school canteen.

Ms Liu’s Junior MAP Gardening group has worked miracles

in the garden outside of the Administration Block. It is looking

considerably more attractive.

Thanks to our students and staff for their efforts!

(L-R) Kitty Cao, Michelle Hong, Cassandra Lee.(L-R) Kitty Cao, Michelle Hong, Cassandra Lee.

Mrs Karen Tanks, Principal

Deputy Principal News

Kokoda Challenge 2015

Next week as part of Mansfield High’s Kokoda Challenge 2015,

fundraising will be continuing the ANZAC tradition by selling

ANZAC biscuits in the school. They will be in bags of six for

$3 and can be frozen and brought to school ready for your

morning tea - so why just stop at one bag?

Please support our students who need to fundraise just over

$3,000 to enter their teams. All money raised goes towards the

Kokoda Youth Foundation which works with Australian youth

and changing communities in which we live. They do this by:

helping young people face barriers; breaking cycles of

dependence and welfare; addressing mental health issues;

preventing suicide; and creating teams and creating individuals

who work in teams with the core values of courage, endurance,

mateship and sacrifice along with many more life changing

outcomes.

Thank you to Bakels for your support in donating the biscuits

for this fundraiser.

Further fundraising ventures include a honey drive and car

washes.

Ms Elaine Hamilton, Deputy Principal (Year 9)
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Faculty News

Arts

Melbourne Arts Tour 2015

By Alessandria Riding, Year 12

During the Easter holidays 62 Art, Film, Drama and Dance

students ‘adventured’ to Melbourne for three days to

experience all of the different forms of ‘The Arts’.

Soon after our plane landed in Melbourne, we jumped straight

into a circus performance workshop at the world-renowned

Circus Oz. We were taught how to juggle, walk the tight rope,

hula hoop and the art of the devil sticks and diablo. After the

workshop we took, for some of us, our first tram ride through

Fitzroy, back to the hotel where we prepared for Chinatown.

That night after a delicious Chinese meal, the group split up

to go to the musical theatre production Dirty Dancing and the

Art-house film X + Y. Both productions were enjoyed by all – as

was the hot chocolate in the chilly Melbourne air.

Day two began with a scenic walk through the various alleys

and laneways in Melbourne to reach Federation Square. When

we arrived there, we split off to enjoy the Ian Potter National

Gallery of Victoria Centre and ACMI (Australian Centre for the

Moving Image). The Art students enjoyed a folio viewing looking

at the art diaries of award winning Victorian Art students. After

a little shopping during lunch, we moved to Melbourne

University’s Victorian College of Arts where we toured the Art,

Music, Film, Dance and Drama schools with University staff

and Mansfield High School 2013 Graduate, Teresa Hsieh. That

night after an Italian dinner (and a chocolate birthday cake for

Mr Redhead) on famous Lygon Street, we went to the action

packed circus production Elixir at the historic and beautiful

Spiegeltent. Before travelling by tram back to the hotel, we

stopped in the city for a warming hot chocolate and doughnut

fix.

The next morning we ventured out to beautiful St Kilda with

a warming break in the weather to have a walk along the

Historic St Kilda Pier and past the Acland Street shops (the

dresses!...the cakes!!!) and the iconic Luna Park where we

stopped out the front for a group photo. Afterwards we caught

the tram back into the city to indulge in some shopping and a

café lunch, before heading back to the airport to fly home.

The trip would have not been possible without the amazing

work of the five teachers who organised the trip and

accompanied us - Ms Pritchard, Mr Redhead, Miss

Chamberlain, Miss Culnane and Mr McNaulty. All the students

who participated in the trip thoroughly enjoyed every moment

and it was a great opportunity for The Arts students of

Mansfield to experience and be inspired by the incredible Arts

scene of one of Australia’s cultural hubs. Oh, and the shopping!

Ms Sue Pritchard, HOD (Arts)

English

Mansfield Literary Festival

The Mansfield Literary Festival will be held during the week

beginning Monday 25 May. During that week and in the months

leading up to the Festival, students will be able to participate in

a variety of competitions and activities which include writing and

reading competitions, culminating in public presentations of

winning students’ literary endeavours and awards ceremonies.

The prize-winning writers will have their work published in a

Festival booklet for which there is a cover design competition.

As well, students will be able to dress as their favourite literary

character and a prize will be awarded for the best costume.

The book trailer competition will allow students to promote their

favourite book to the school community. There will be lunchtime

viewings of films based on well-known literary works. We hope

that as many students as possible will become involved in the

Festival which is designed to foster the creativity of our talented

students and to promote the quest for excellence in our school.

Below are details of the Literary Festival’s competitions and

activities.

Reading Competition (Years 7 and 8)

Students are to keep a tally of books, recording title and date

read, using reading sheets from the library. It is an honour

system. All genres can be read – try to get a balance. Books

must be in English. English class teachers are to keep a tally

of books read for each student and for the class. There will

be class and individual prizes for each year level. The start

date was Thursday 12 February, the day of the Festival launch.

The competition closes on Monday 18 May at 3pm. The

Co-ordinator is Mrs McKirdy.

Literary Character Costume Competition (Years 7-12)

Dress as your favourite literary/storybook character. Judging

will be during Festival Week at lunchtime – date to be advised.

To enter the competition, submit your name to Ms Watts

(awattt101@eq.edu.au) by Wednesday 20 May. A prize will be

awarded for the best entry.

Book trailer competition (Years 9-12)

Promote your favourite book in a book trailer one minute in

length. Submit entries to Ms O’Sullivan in G2 staffroom by

Monday 18 May. A prize will be awarded for the winning entry.
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Activities

The week of the festival will include: screenings of films based

on well-known literature; readings of winning short stories and

poems; judging of the costume competition; and presentations

on assemblies.

Ms Carissa Bladin, HOD (English)

HPE

Summer Interschool Sport

Congratulations to the following teams for being involved in

District Finals:

Boys: Basketball Year 7 and Year 9; Cricket Year 8/9

and Year 10; Touch Open; Volleyball Year 7 and Year 8;

Futsal Year 7, Year 10 and Open.

Girls: Basketball Year 8; Softball Year 7 and Year 8/9;

Touch Year 7, Year 8 and Open; Futsal Year 10 and

Open.

Winter Interschool Sport

Selection Trials for Winter Interschool Sport were on Thursday

23 April and Friday 24 April. We have offered teams in the

following sports:

Boys: Rugby League Year 7, Year 8, Year 9, Year 10,

Open; Basketball Year 7, Year 8/9, Year 10, and Open;

Soccer Year 7, Year 8, Year 9, Year 10, and Open; AFL

Year 7, Year 8/9 and Open; Football Year 7, Year 8, Year

9, Year 10, and Open.

Girls: Netball Year 7, Year 8, Year 9, Year 10, and

Open; Basketball Year 7, Year 8/9, Year 10, and Open;

Volleyball Year 7, Year 8/9, Year 10, and Open; Football

Year 7, Year, 8, Year 9, Year 10, and Open.

The cost will be $40 for home and away teams and $60 for

teams playing at central venues. Fixtures begin on Tuesday 12

May (Years 7,8,9) and Wednesday 13 May (Years 10,11,12).

All students must hand in forms and money to the lower office

and log onto www.selectyoursport.com/man/login.php to enter

their sport.

School Cross Country

After weeks of training and early mornings, students competed

in the School Cross Country on Thursday 2 April. It was a hard

fought rain soaked race between 105 competitors across six

age groups. However it was the mighty Schweitzer team which

emerged as Cross Country Champions. Congratulations also to

the individual age champions:

Age Boys Girls

12 years Josh Hendry Ruvon Roux

13 years Nicholas Rand Dinushi Perera

14 years Martin Georges Zoe Hall

15 years Christopher Negus Jessica Ashworth

16 years Mitchell Bradbrook Este Labuschagne

Open Fraser Barrett Charlize Lindsay

Competitors who finished in the Top 6 of each event are also

invited to attend the South District Cross Country on Thursday

30 April at Citipointe Christian College.

Mr Nick Kalpakidis, Sports Coordinator

Mr Craig Healey, HOD (HPE)

Humanities

Year 9 Geography Students Welcome Guest

Speaker

On Monday 30 April, Jessica Wheelock from Oxfam came to

speak to the Year 9 Geography students. The students are

currently investigating aid organisations and their support to

developing nations suffering food insecurity. Ms Wheelock’s

presentation was very informative and the students had many

opportunities to ask questions about Oxfam’s support for less

developed countries.

Mr Lachlan Hackett, HOD (Humanities)

Information Technology

QSchools Smartphone is Available

The QSchools App is a convenient way to

share up-to-the minute information with

the school community and is designed to

integrate with our school’s website. When

information is published to our website,

the app is automatically updated with the latest news, events

and newsletters.

The school community can also receive emergency

announcements such as natural disasters and school closures

through the app. The QSchools App will be particularly useful

to parents who have students in different schools, as the app

manages updates from multiple schools in a single view.
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Additional benefits include:

The QSchools App is available for parents to download free. For

more information view the DETE website

http://deta.qld.gov.au/about/app/qschools-app.html

Music

The next few weeks are looking quite busy for students involved

in Music. Here are a few of the highlights.

Music Camp 2

Friday 15 May to Sunday 17 May at Alex Park Conference

Centre, Alexandra Headlands.

Ensembles attending are: Symphonic Winds, Wind Ensemble,

Chamber Winds, Sinfonia, Museaus, String Orchestra, Cantus,

Cantrice and Male Chorus. If you would like to see the results

of all of their hard work, be sure to attend the Music in May

concerts.

Music in May - Concert 1 – Choirs and Strings

On Thursday 21 May and featuring Orchestra, Camerata,

Capriccio, Sinfonia, Museaus, String Orchestra, Celtic Strings,

Chorale, Cantabile, Canticle, Cantus, Cantrice, Male Chorus.

Music in May 2 – Concert 2 - Bands

On Friday 22 May and featuring Wind Orchestra, Concert Band,

Symphonic Winds, Wind Ensemble, Chamber Winds, Big

Band, Jazz Ensemble, Stage Band, Combo and Junior Combo,

Brass Ensemble, Percussion Ensembles 1 and 2.

The Concerts begin at 6.30pm and entry is by gold coin

donation. All members of our community are invited to come

along and celebrate the achievements of our music students.

The choral students will be able to use Thursday night’s concert

as a final rehearsal for the Mansfield High heat of Education

Queensland’s Fanfare Music Festival which will take place on

Friday 22 May.

Senior Schooling

Queensland Core Skills Test Representatives

Expression of Interest – Administration of Core Skills

Test

The Queensland Core Skills (QCS) Test is

administered each year by the Queensland

Studies Authority. This test is held at

designated test centres. For reasons of public accountability,

security of test materials and proper conduct of the test, the

Authority appoints to each test centre, members of the

community who carry out certain duties on behalf of the

Authority as Chief Community Representatives and

Community Representatives. Chief Community

Representatives and Community Representatives do NOT

supervise the administration of the test. The duty of these

representatives is to report to the Authority office on the

conduct of the test. In 2015 the test will be conducted on

Tuesday 1 September and Wednesday 2 September.

Expressions of Interest are invited from members of the

community who are interested in being nominated for the

representative positions. Payments are made. Further

information and an application package can be obtained from

the school’s Upper Office. As the closing date / time for all

positions is 3pm on Friday 22 May, interested people need

to collect, complete and return an application package to the

school office as soon as possible and prior to this date.

QCS Test Special Provision

For those Year 12 students wishing to apply for special

provision for the QCS test, they are reminded that the closing

date for applications is Thursday 21 May. For more information,

please go to https://www.qcaa.qld.edu.au/1102.html to

access the special provisions handbook or see Ms Wenzel in

F13.

Try-a-Trade Taster Day (Year 11 Students)

Careers Australia has just announced their

upcoming VET in Schools – Try-a-Trade/

Taster Days. These days are an ideal

opportunity for students to get a close-up look at a number of

industries including:

Industry experienced educators will discuss with students the

above industry sectors, job opportunities, be on hand to answer

any questions and help students gain a greater understanding

of these careers. More importantly, students will have a chance

to participate in a variety of different industry specific activities.

Invitation and Registration forms for the upcoming events can

be collected from the Student Engagement Officer, Mrs John,

in F block.

Bowen Hills Campus Try-a-Trade Taster Day

Electro-technology, Engineering and Logistics: Wednesday 13

May from 9.30am to 1.30pm.

Salisbury Campus Try-a-Trade Taster Day

Automotive, Construction, Engineering and Logistics: Thursday

21 May from 9.30am to 2pm.

• searching for the nearest school by current location,

postcode, school name or suburb and view school

contact details;

• adding multiple schools as favourites to enable

parents to view updates from multiple schools in a

single view, and

• convenient and prompt method of receiving

messages/information from school/s.

• Automotive

• Construction

• Electro-technology

• Engineering

• Logistics

• Nursing

• Aged Care and

• Health.
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Health Taster Day

Nursing, Aged Care and Health related fields: Tuesday 19 May

from 9am to 12noon.

Spaces at these events are limited, so we are looking for those

students who have expressed a genuine interest in a trade

career or the health and nursing sector, and able to commence

a course in Semester 2.

Additional Information

Only students in Year 11 are eligible to attend. Students are

required to wear their school uniforms and closed in shoes. All

other personal protective equipment will be provided. Students

will be required to make their own transport arrangements.

Morning tea and a sausage sizzle lunch will be provided.

Please note the commencement date for these courses will be

the beginning of Semester 2 this year.

Please return your completed Registration form to Mrs

John in F block by FRIDAY 1 MAY so we can confirm your

place.

Student Engagement Officer

We would like to welcome Mrs Melissa John as our new

Student Engagement Officer. This is a relatively new position

and is designed to support senior student engagement. Mrs

John will be responsible for:

Mrs John is located in F block and can be contacted via the

front office on 3452-5333 or 0418-987-800.

Ms Peta Wenzel, HOD (Senior Schooling)

Finance News

Thanks to all parents who have paid their school fees or made

arrangements to pay by instalment.

It is not too late to commence making instalment payments

and we will be contacting parents this term to chase up any

outstanding fees.

Payments can be made by cash/credit card/Centre pay with

our preferred method being BPay (minimum amount being

$10).

Please contact me to discuss any financial issues on 3452 5310

or email seber7@eq.edu.au .

Mrs Sandy Ebert, Business Services Manager

Guidance News

2015 Job Guide is Now Available Online

Visit http://www.jobguide.education.gov.au/ to access

information on over 500 occupations in the 2015 Job Guide.

In addition, the Job Guide contains information on job seeking

skills, learning pathways and apprenticeships. There is also a

section for parents with useful suggestions on how to support

the career development of their children. The Job Guide is

particularly useful for students in Years 10-12 who are in the

process of exploring their future options.

Australian Film, Television and Radio
School (AFTRS) Course in Brisbane

AFTRS will present ‘An Introduction to

Television’ on Saturday 16 May at The

Edge, State Library of Queensland. The

seminar will give you a good insight into

the structure of the Television Industry

today and explain the different production

models and jobs within the industry.

http://www.aftrs.edu.au/short-courses/

an-introduction-to-television/T548

Queensland University of Technology
(QUT)

Parent Information Seminars

QUT will hold Parent Information Seminars from 6–7.30 pm

on Wednesday 6 May at the Gardens Point Campus and

Wednesday 20 May at the Caboolture Campus. Visit

https://www.qut.edu.au/study/events/parent-information-

seminar for details and to register.

Experience Griffith 2015

The Semester One ‘Experience Griffith’

week is for Year 12 students to help them

gain a taste of life as a university student.

Students take part in a full day program that includes an

interactive activity and two interest area sessions selected from

ten study areas across the five Griffith campuses. Schools

register their students by campus and interest area for the

following days:

• Work experience

• Monitoring students on School-based

Apprenticeships / Traineeships

• Monitoring students enrolled in VET courses through

TAFE and other external registered training

organisations

• Work Readiness Program i.e. prepare for an interview

by writing resumes, application letters, preparing

portfolios and discussing what to wear and do.

• External courses such as Try-A-Trade Days,

Construction White Card Construction courses etc.

• Blue Card (Working Children Check) – assist with

applications.
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Visit http://www.griffith.edu.au/guidance-officers-teachers/

events/experience-days to download the program of interest

areas for each campus. Contact the school guidance officer if

you are interested in attending this event.

National Institute of Dramatic Art (NIDA)
Short Courses

The National Institute of Dramatic Art (NIDA) offers short

courses in Brisbane during term time and school holidays.

Visit https://www.open.nida.edu.au/ for a list of courses. Term

courses, for all ages, start in May. These are popular courses

that fill up fast.

RSL Youth Development Program

The RSL Youth Development Program

recognises and rewards the efforts of

high-achieving Queensland students. It is

offered through the Returned Soldiers

League (RSL) and Bond University. Current Year 10 and Year

11 students who demonstrate academic, community and

leadership achievements can receive grants of up to $5,000.

Recipients will also have an opportunity to apply for a

scholarship worth 50% of tuition fees to study either a single or

combined degree at Bond University on the completion of high

school. Applications for this program open on Anzac Day

(Saturday 25 April) and close on Remembrance Day

(Wednesday 11 November). For more information and to apply,

visit http://RSLyouth.com.au .

The University of Queensland – Careers
that Shape the World

This event to be held on Wednesday 15

July is open to Year 10–12 students. It

provides an excellent opportunity to explore

your future career and course options.

Workshops cover the fields of business,

economics, tourism, law, engineering,

architecture, information technology, health, humanities, social

science, education, arts and science. The program can be

accessed at http://www.uq.edu.au/shapeyourworld/ . Online

registrations open in May.

Peter Doherty Awards for Excellence in
STEM Education

These awards recognise students, teachers, support officers,

schools and education partners who demonstrate an

outstanding and innovative contribution to STEM education in

Queensland. In 2015, a total of 29 awards are offered across

eight categories, including four awards for Year 12 students:

Year 12 applicants must have completed Year 11 in

Queensland with very high achievement or equivalent in two

Authority senior science, mathematics or technology subjects

and be currently enrolled in at least two Year 12 approved

senior science, mathematics or technology subjects. Applicants

can nominate themselves or be nominated. Nominations are

now open and will close on Wednesday 20 May.

Visit http://education.qld.gov.au/curriculum/area/science/all-

stars.html for details.

Mrs Karen Agnew/Mrs Kamal Mistry, Guidance Officers

Community News

The Next P&C Meeting

The next P&C meeting will be held on Thursday 28 May at 7pm

in F Block – F4/5, next to the Hall. New members are always

welcome.

Expression of Interest – Vending Machine

Expression of interest is sought from interested parties to

provide and operate a food and beverage vending machine

on the school grounds. For further information please contact

Sue Holley at sholl143@eq.edu.au . All submissions must be

received 3pm Wednesday 6 May.

Successful submission will constitute a six month trial and will

require the supply of a vending machine with:

Staff servicing the vending machine on school grounds will

require working with children blue cards and must enter and

leave the school appropriately.

The Teal Ticket Art Union

Have you bought your ticket in the Teal Ticket Art Union yet?

The first of the 18 weekly draws will take place this Wednesday

29 April. The weekly prize is a $100 Woolworths gift voucher.

Get in quick to maximise your chances of winning.

• Tuesday 19 May at South Bank campus.

• Wednesday 20 May at Logan campus.

• Thursday 21 May at Nathan campus.

• Friday 22 May at Gold Coast campus.

• Outstanding Senior Science Student Awards -

$5,000 each

• Outstanding Senior Mathematics and Technology

Student Awards - $5,000 each

• Outstanding Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander

Senior Mathematics and Technology Student Awards

- $5,000 each

• Outstanding Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander

Senior Science Student Awards - $5,000 each.

• Pre-approved healthy choice options.

• 24/7 back to base monitoring, servicing and

maintenance.

• Restricted hours of operation to after school and

weekends.
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Rauchle Service Club

Easter Eggstravaganza

Congratulations to Hassan (7B), the winner of the Easter

Eggstravaganza! Thanks to Binuri and her team of volunteers

who organised and conducted the event.

The annual Easter Egg Hunt held on the last day of Term 1,

saw our excited students searching for 2700 chocolate eggs

hidden around the grounds. Our pink furry friend survived the

enthusiastic cuddles delivered by the Mansfield High students

before visiting the prep students at Mansfield State School.

Many of the Preppies had used foam packing strips from our

Uniform Shop to construct bunny ears for their Easter bonnets.

So clever!

Mrs Sue Holley, Community Liaison Officer

Canteen News

Canteen Roster

PLEASE telephone the canteen directly on

3452 5323

if you are unable to attend on your rostered

day.

Monday

27 APRIL

Tuesday Wednesday

29 APRIL

Thursday

30 APRIL

Friday

1 MAY

PLEASE telephone the canteen directly on

3452 5323

if you are unable to attend on your rostered

day.

28

APRIL

S Phillips I Jones HELP

NEEDED

A

Dharmasena

A Weh

Monday

4 MAY

Tuesday

5 MAY

Wednesday

6 MAY

Thursday

7 MAY

Friday

8 MAY

S

Charlton

S Smith

J Chai A Lin N Amies

U Jasti

Y

Calligeros

Monday

11 MAY

Tuesday

12 MAY

Wednesday

13 MAY

Thursday

14 MAY

Friday

15 MAY

L

Nicholson

E Kam

C Lowe

S Benko

A McKenzie K Tan M Gunton

Monday

18 MAY

Tuesday

19 MAY

Wednesday

20 MAY

Thursday

21 MAY

Friday

22 MAY

M

Asmussen

R Tucker

K Oliver

J Chai

S Rapisardi J Barr S

Edgeworth

Monday

25 MAY

Tuesday

26 MAY

Wednesday

27 MAY

Thursday

28 MAY

Friday

29 MAY

S Phillips

Y Chang

V Chau

I Jones

E Tan

L Look

S

Galagedara

S Rapisardi HELP

NEEDED

Mrs Rosalie Buzzoni/Mrs Debbie O’Neill, Canteen

Convenors

Canteen Telephone: 3452 5323

Calendar of Events

Tuesday 28 April NEWSLETTER ON WEBSITE

TIP LEADERS’ MEETING - 1PM

JUNIOR MAP BLOCK1 ENDs / SD

summer FINALS

MUSIC PARENT SUPPORT GROUP

MEETING in MUSIC STUDIO – 7PM

AUTISM QUEENSLAND SAUSAGE

SIZZLE FUND-RAISER AT

LUNCHTIME

Wednesday 29 April YEAR 12 DANCE PRACTICE PER 1

SENIOR MAP BLOCK 1 ENDS /SD

SUMMER FINALS

QDU DEBATING ROUND 2 – YEAR 8

AND SENIOR A
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RARE BOOK CLUB IN RESOURCE

CENTRE - 3.10-4PM

YEAR 10, 11, 12 PARENT/TEACHER/

STUDENT EVENING BY

APPOINTMENT - 3.30-7PM IN C

BLOCK

Thursday 30 April OPEN DAY NO.2 FOR YEAR 7 2016

9AM-12NOON (HALL AND TOUR)

MANSFIELD PRIMARY STUDENTS

AND ALL OTHER CATCHMENT

STUDENTS (PLUS OUT OF

CATCHMENT STUDENTS WHO

WERE NOT AT FIRST OPEN DAY)

DISTRICT CROSS COUNTRY FOR

SELECTED TEAM – ALL DAY

SMITH FAMILY TRAINING YEARS 9,

10 - 12.30-1.30PM (10 STUDENTS)

YEAR 12 DANCE PRACTICE -

1.10PM (BRING SHOES IF DESIRED)

Friday 1 May SENIOR FORMAL – ALL STUDENTS

AT SCHOOL UNTIL 1.05PM AND

BE AT CONVENTION CENTRE BY

6.45PM. COLLECTED FROM VENUE

AT 11.35PM

YEAR 11 BIOLOGY EXCURSION TO

POINT CARTRIGHT - 7AM-3PM

YEAR 10 GEOGRAPHY EXCURSION

TO GOLD COAST - 8.30AM-3PM

YEAR 11 ANCIENT HISTORY

EXCURSION TO UQ – FULL DAY

Monday 4 May YEAR 11 VISUAL ART STUDIES

EXCURSION – 9AM-3PM

RAUCHLE SERVICE CLUB MEETING

- 1.10PM

IN-CATCHMENT ENROLMENT

INTERVIEWS - 3.30-5PM

YEAR 11 MUSIC PERFORMANCE

EVENING in STUDIO - 6.30PM

Tuesday 4 May

TEACHER

APRECIATION DAY

YEAR 8 HPV2/CHICKEN POX

IMMUNISATIONS

CHILDREN’S DAY IN JAPAN

CELEBRATIONS

ENVIRONMENTAL COUNCIL

MEETING - 1.10PM

JUNIOR MAP BLOCK 2

SELECTIONS/WINTER TEAMS

TRAINING in per 4

YEAR 12 MUSIC PERFORMANCE

EVENING in STUDIO - 6.30PM

Wednesday 6 May YEAR 7 RELIGION - PER 1

YEAR 10 ART EXCURSION –

9AM-3PM

SENIOR MAP BLOCK 2

SELECTIONS/METRO SUMMER

FINALS in per 4

WINTER TEAMS TRAINING

QDU DEBATING ROUND 3 – YEAR 9

AND YEAR 11

FRENCH IMMERSION

INFORMATION NIGHT – 6.30-8PM

Thursday 7 May YEAR 10 DANCE EXCURSION

YEAR 11 GEOGRAPHY EXCURSION

BULIMBA CREEK – 8.30AM-3PM

PREFECT MEETING - 1.10PM

IN-CATCHMENT ENROLMENT

INTERVIEWS – 3.30-5PM

Friday 8 May YEAR 12 ART EXCURSION –

9AM-3PM

Sunday 10 May MOTHERS’ DAY

Monday 11 May YEAR 9 ART EXCURSION –

9AM-3PM

IN-CATCHMENT ENROLMENT

INTERVIEWS – 3.30-5PM

Tuesday 12 May NEWSLETTER ON WEBSITE

REAL YEAR 7 AND YEAR 9 NAPLAN

TEST (LANGUAGE CONVENTIONS

AND WRITING)

JUNIOR MAP/SD WINTER ROUND 1

in per 4

Wednesday 13 May real YEAR 7 AND YEAR 9 NAPLAN

TEST (READING) in per 1

YEAR 8 RELIGION - PER 1

METRO SUMMER FINALS ROUND 2

SENIOR MAP/SD WINTER ROUND 1

in per 4

QDU DEBATING ROUND 3 – YEAR

10 AND YEAR 12

Thursday 14 May real YEAR 7 AND YEAR 9 NAPLAN

TEST (NUMERACY)

STUDENT COUNCIL MEETING -

1.10PM in f block

MUSIC CAMP 2 MEETING in hall –

MORNING TEA

IN-CATCHMENT ENROLMENT

INTERVIEWS – 3.30-5PM

Friday 15 May 4-4 day

TRAVEL EXPO in hall – ALL DAY

MUSIC CAMP 2 6.30AM TO

SUNDAY 5.30PM

YEAR 7 AND YEAR 9 NAPLAN

CATCH-UP TESTS (PER 1, 2, 3)

METRO SUMMER FINALS ROUND 2

YEAR 12 ANCIENT HISTORY

EXCURSION TO UQ - ALL DAY

Saturday 16 May MUSIC CAMP 2

Sunday 17 May MUSIC CAMP 2 (RETURNS 5.30PM)

Monday 18 May

CHAPPY WEEK

CHAPLAINCY DAY
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4-4 DAY GIFTED AND TALENTED STUDENT

CONFERENCE – YEAR 10, 11, 12

(30 STUDENTS)

Tuesday 19 May

CHAPPY WEEK

ICAS DIGITAL TECHNOLOGIES

YEAR 8-10 (BY CHOICE)

JUNIOR MAP BLOCK 2 / SD WINTER

ROUND 2 IN PER 4

Wednesday 20 May

CHAPPY WEEK

YEAR 9 RELIGION - PER 1

SENIOR MAP / SD WINTER ROUND

2 IN PER 4

METRO SEMI FINALS ROUND 3

QDU DEBATING ROUND 3 – YEAR 8

AND SENIOR A

Thursday 21 May

CHAPPY WEEK

PREFECT MEETING - 1.10PM

DANCE TROUPE STUDENTS

ATTENDING BRISBANE

EISTEDDFOD

MUSIC IN MAY CONCERT 1 –

6.30PM

Friday 22 May

CHAPPY WEEK

CHORAL FANFARE in hall - ALL DAY

DANCE TROUPE STUDENTS

ATTENDING BRISBANE

EISTEDDFOD

MUSIC IN MAY CONCERt 2 –

6.30PM

Monday 25 May

HPE WEEK

MANSFIELD

LITERACY

FESTIVAL WEEK

MET FINALS SUMMER ROUND 4

RAUCHLE SERVICE CLUB MEETING

(agm) – 1.10PM

Tuesday 26 May

HPE WEEK

MANSFIELD

LITERACY

FESTIVAL WEEK

NEWSLETTER ON WEBSITE

JUNIOR MAP/SD WINTER ROUND 3

IN PER 4

ENVIRONMENTAL COUNCIL

MEETING (agm) – 1.10PM

Wednesday 27 May

HPE WEEK

MANSFIELD

LITERACY

FESTIVAL WEEK

Year 10 religion – per 1

senior map/sd winter round 3 IN PER

4

metro semi finals round 4

qdu debating round 4 – years 9 and

year 11

state of origin – game 1

Thursday 28 May

HPE WEEK

MANSFIELD

LITERACY

FESTIVAL WEEK

FUN RUN – PER 3B/LUNCH-3PM

DANCE TROUPE STUDENTS

ATTENDING BRISBANE

EISTEDDFOD

P&C MEETING – 7PM

Friday 29 May

HPE WEEK

MANSFIELD

LITERACY

FESTIVAL WEEK

DANCE TROUPE STUDENTS

ATTENDING BRISBANE

EISTEDDFOD

SENIOR SCHOOLS VOLLEYBALL

CUP

Saturday 30 May SENIOR SCHOOLS VOLLEYBALL

CUP

Sunday 31 May SENIOR SCHOOLS VOLLEYBALL

CUP
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